St Bride’s Primary School- Parent Council
Minute of meeting on 24th April 2023
Present: Alastair Cumming (Chair), Cllr McLeary, Anne-Marie Cusack, Mrs O’Hara, Cara Boyle, Joanna Pugh, Ruth Welsh, Christabel Boyle (minute).

Apologies:  Cllr Devlin, Father Hughes, Roisin Coll, Michael McMillan, Nicola Stubbs, Chris Mcleish, Lauren Millar, Mrs Cleland, Dianne McGhee
1.Welcome and apologies
The Chair welcomed attendees and noted apologies. 
2.Minutes of previous meeting.
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

3. New Matters
Roads and parking

The Chair, Cllrs Devlin and McLeary and Father Hughes have been meeting about the roads round the school. Mrs Cleland had suggested approaching the wide school community to see if any local business would be prepared to contribute and support the church car park.  Cllr McLeary will help too in finding out who has supported similar projects in the past. It has been difficult to find any existing agreement made by the council in supporting the school by maintaining the church car park. The Chair will speak with Father Hughes to see if he is happy for the parent council to reach out to the wider school community regarding this. The parent council wish to encourage parents and carers to use the church car park instead of driving through the environs of Ailsa Drive towards the school. 
It was suggested educating the pupils in the school to help parents and carers to use the church car park. Leaflets and a letter going out to parents/carers were suggested, but would need Fr Hughes’ approval for this.

Uniform Rail
There has been some success in setting up the uniform rail for preloved uniform at the back of the church. The church is open after school drop in the morning off so people can go then to drop off or choose items of uniform. Mrs O’Hara said the school has been doing a lot of work about sustainability in school assemblies and poster have been put up around the school.
Defibrillator

Cllr McLeary asked if the school has a defibrillator? The response was school do not have them and would only have them through specific funding. The Chair suggested by publicising this one may find someone willing to sponsor a defibrillator for the school. 
Playground equipment

It was asked if there has been any update on the repair of the playground equipment. Mrs O’Hara explained that the funds are all in place, but there is no definitive date for repair and it is not clear if someone has been appointed to repair. It is something that will need to be checked with Mrs Cleland. 
Next meeting

Next meeting will be the AGM on Tuesday 29th August 2023 at 7pm. Please let the Chair know if anyone wishes to remain or has a nomination.
